
 

 

London Borough of Harrow - The Harrow (Off-street Parking Places) (Amendment No. *) Traffic Order 2018           
Waxwell Lane Car Park, Pinner – proposed closure of Pay & Display Car Park 
 
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the London Borough of Harrow proposes to make the above 

mentioned order under Sections 32, 35, 124 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 
1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and all other enabling powers.   

 
2. It is proposed to permanently close Waxwell Car Park located off Waxwell Lane, Pinner.  This follows  
    planning permission to redevelop the site on which the car park is located. 
 
3.  A copy of the proposed order, including documents giving more detailed particulars of the proposal, are 

available for inspection at request between 9am to 5pm, Mondays to Fridays inclusive at the one stop 
shop at the Civic Centre.  They are available for inspection until the expiration of a period of 21 days 
from the date on which this notice is published or by visiting the traffic order page at 
www.harrow.gov.uk/trafficorders or by scanning the QR code on this notice. 

 
4. All objections and other representations relating to the proposed order must be made in writing and sent  
    to the Head of Traffic, Highway and Asset Management at the address given below quoting  
    reference DP2018-29 and received not later than 12th December 2018.  All objections must specify the  
    grounds on which  they are made. All objections must include the name and address of the objector to  
    be considered valid.  Email: transportation@harrow.gov.uk 
 
Dated 22nd November 2018 
 
David Eaglesham  
Head of Traffic, Highways and Asset Management 
Community Directorate, PO Box 39, Civic Centre, Station Road, Harrow, HA1 2XA 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


